COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING 
January 19, 2012
Call to Order  - Irelle Beatie
Present:  Irelle Beatie, Suzy Pelovsky, Diane Eardley, Mary Maxwell, Julie Mock, Sue Kadner, Debra Blake, Jean Faison, Leslie Dodge, Nancy Miller, Barbara MacCallum, Chris Allen, Carol Fay, Marilyn Martin, Darilyn Kisch, Edalee Keehn, Elaine Kovar, Mary and Gerald Bursch (guests)

Welcome & Introductions

Irelle welcomed guests, Gerald and Mary Bursch.  She also reminded the group that we are not to back our cars into the parking spaces at the church.
Approval of Minutes from November 17 Board Meeting -- Mary Maxwell

The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner

The Treasurer’s Report was presented and accepted. 


Sue asked that if you know of upcoming expenses that are not included in the current 
budget, please let her know as she will be withdrawing some funds from the CD which 
is earning the least interest to cover this year’s budget.

Empty Spools Raffle:  we sold 112 tickets, bringing in $2240.  Expense for the software 
was $20, leaving a net of $2220.  Assuming an estimated expenditure in 2013 by the 
winner, Julie Mock, of $1500, the Guild will net approximately $700.

For Amazon round #2 we are expecting to receive $284.32.

The Goleta Valley Community Center contract is in place for 2012. 

There is one outstanding issue:  insurance on storage units.  Sue is waiting for an estimate 
of the value of the contents as well as photos from Community Quilts.

  
Board and Committee Reports

· Workshops – Carol Fay described the workshops scheduled in the future:
· February – Ann Turley—Making Faces—only half full
· March – Carol Fay—Learn and Sew--only $10!
· April – Judith Baker Montano—Crazy Quilt Memories
· Carol Fay asked Jean Faison to send an eblast about the workshops. She also asked about communicating with other guilds and was told that the information for doing that is in the Workshop binder.

· Some workshop attendees have expressed concern that the ironing boards are too low. Carol is going to try to use our portable ironing boards on table tops to see if that works.

· She also announced that the community center reservations for September have been cancelled because of the Harvest of Colors Show and that the July date has been changed to Saturday.

· Programs – Ranell was not present.
· February – Ann Turley—Confessions of the Quilt Police

· March – Guild Challenge

· April – Judith Baker Montano—Crazy Quilt History

· Membership –Jean Faison confirmed that we have 271 members.
· Quilt Show – Irelle reported for Karen Pickford. We still need a site person for the Show. Irelle will serve as the Judging coordinator. Leslie Dodge reported on the posters and other publicity issues. She also announced her resignation from the Board because she is relocating. The group thanked her for her service and wished her well.
Parliamentarian – Debra Blake confirmed that the following board member positions will need to be filled during this year’s election due to maximum term length having been reached: president; corresponding secretary; speaker liaison; and parliamentarian. Prior to the next General Membership meeting, Debra will report to Irelle whether other board and non-board positions will need to be filled.

Community Quilts—Edalee Keehn reported that we will be donating about 200 placemats to "Food from the Heart" at the next meeting. A representative from their organization will attend and give a brief talk about their program. 
Old Business:

· Opportunity Quilt – 

Irelle Beatie reported that she has eight of the blocks for the opportunity quilt.  
One person did four blocks!  She will sew the blocks together and Ranell Hansen 
will quilt the quilt.
· Community Project – Doll bedding 


Our guests, Mary and Gerald Bursch, showed a sample of the doll beds that are 
made by the adult education wood workers. They also showed the type of “quilt” 
and pillow that is needed for each of 150 beds by December. The beds are “sold” 
at the Unity Shop for Christmas. Darilyn Kisch reported that all of them were 
given out last December. The community quilts team will discuss how this might 
work with their committee.

· Refreshments – Chris Allen for Satellite Groups

Chris reported the many suggestions for improving the refreshment time at the regular meetings. It was decided that we will have refreshments beginning at 6:30, before the meeting begins, along with the usual activities, such as library, community quilts, sign ups, etc. There will be a break between the meeting and the speaker, but there will be no refreshments at that time.  
· Library –Elaine Kovar reported on the library set up and take down issue. The carts that were being considered will not work for a variety of reasons. They have found a rolling trolley that will work. The total cost for three trolleys with an extra shelf each, including shipping is approximately $1200. The purchase of these carts was approved. The church liaison will be asked if we can consolidate all of our things into one closet thus emptying the one we are using for refreshment supplies.
· It was suggested that the Show and Tell sign-up sheet include a column for noting that a quilt should not be included on the website. Mary Maxwell said that she would change the form to include that information.

Adjourn:  motion



Next Board Meeting:  February 16th, 2012
